
 

 

 WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 
on the 10th May 2021 at 7:30pm 

Visitor Centre, Wroxeter Vineyard 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Present:  Councillor B Nelson (Chairman), Councillor J Davies, Councillor P Davies, 
   Councillor M Millington, Councillor K Rowlands, Councillor I Sherwood 
    
In attendance: Councillor C Wild (Shropshire Council), Mrs S Morris (Clerk), Mrs V Amos 
 
1. Chairman’s Welcome and Announcements 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Councillor Millington for 
ensuring that the space being used was in line with the risk assessment that had been 
agreed for the return to face-to-face meetings.  The Chairman reiterated the concerns of 
the Parish Council that remote meetings were no longer legally allowed and that a meeting 
of this number of people would not normally be allowed under Covid restrictions.  The 
Parish Council had taken advice from the Shropshire and National Association of Local 
Councils and reviewed the government guidance which allowed for such a gathering for 
work, volunteer or legal needs. 

 
2. MINUTES 

It was noted that there had been no Annual Parish Meeting held in 2020, as allowed in the  
Local Authorities And Police And Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority 

 And Police And Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020.  It was 
 RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 13th May 2019. 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 None. 
 
4. ANNUAL REPORT FROM SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR 
 The written report provided by Councillor Wild was noted.  Councillor Wild highlighted the 
 National Trust 10 Year Plan for Attingham Park which was currently at outline stage and 
 would be something for the Parish Council to consider over the coming year as many of the 
 current proposals fell within the Parish of Wroxeter & Uppington.  The Chairman updated 
 those present on the outline information that had been shared at a recent meeting with 
 other local parishes by National Trust representatives, and that it had been agreed for 
 further meetings to take place as the proposals moved forwards.  The Chairman thanked 
 Councillor Wild on behalf of the Parish Council for her support over the last year.  
 
5. ANNUAL REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 2020-21 

The report was noted. 
 
 
The meeting was declared closed at 7:52pm. 
 
 
 
Signed (Chairman):…………………………………………………… Date:…………… 


